Undergraduate Policy Council
University Center 409
March 25, 2010
Present: Eric Bridges, Bryan Haynes, Jeff Jacobs, Elliot Krop, Mark May, Mario Norman, Muhammad Rahman, Howard Charles Ralph, Charlene Romer, Scott Stegall
Chair was not present, but the Vice Chair conducted the meeting in his absence.

Meeting was called to order at approximately 11:20 a.m.
1. Student representatives
a. Council discussed how to get student representatives to attend the meetings.
b. Bridges mentioned speaking to some students who work with SGA about coming to the meeting and agreed to work with Haynes on ensuring a representative from the student government is present at subsequent meetings.

c. A motion was made to make Bridges the point person for this issue.

2. Student Organization Policies

a. Volunteer is needed to follow up with Manglitz on adding to or expanding the list of organizations that have looser status requirements. Council discussed.

b. Council discussed finding out the core of this issue, obtaining a list of student organizations affected by the registration deadline and/or the minimum number of members required and the registration deadline.

c. Jacobs and Haynes will get with Manglitz to find information on the current registration date and organizations with a low number of members. Jacobs mentioned that the policies for student organizations are available on the web: http://adminservices.clayton.edu/campuslife/organizations.htm
3. Appropriate Attire
a. May gave a recap of the proposed addition to the “Disruption of the learning environment” section of the student handbook. Council discussed.

b. Council discussed the issue as well as problems that could arise should a policy be put in place.
c. A motion was made to send out the addition to the student handbook to members of the Council and once the Council has agreed on the language, send the recommendation to Faculty Senate.

4. Scheduling

a. A proposal was made to ask Faculty Senate to come up with a set date for Council meetings to ensure that department and college level meetings could be scheduled around it. 

b. Suggestion was made to take a list of all the standing University-wide committees for scheduling by the Senate rather than just UPC.

c. A question was raised on why this was necessary. It is to make it easier to schedule other meetings so that there are not as many conflicts.

d. Motion to send Faculty Senate a recommendation to schedule meeting times for University-wide standing committees that report to the Senate.

A motion was made to adjourn.  

Submitted by:  Jillian Jones
